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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  996-A

COMMITTEE: Health

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to access to blood pressure machines.
	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members Narcisse, Barron, Hudson and Avilés


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to post on its website the public places in New York City where blood pressure machines are located, and provide recommendations on locations for such machines in high-need areas. DOHMH would also be required to support making at-home blood pressure machines available at no cost to the public at federally qualified health centers in 5 high-need areas, and post the locations of such centers on its website.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 180 days after becoming law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2025
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY24
	FY Succeeding Effective FY25
	Full Fiscal Impact FY25

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	(See below) 
	(See below)
	(See below)

	Net
	(See below)
	(See below)
	(See below)



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would not affect revenues.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: The legislation will include a cost for providing blood pressure machines. It is estimated that each machine could cost between $30 to $70 depending on the type of machine provided. The actual annual cost would be dependent on the demand and need.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 
New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Danielle Glants, Financial Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Crilhien R. Francisco, Assistant Director, NYC Council Finance Division
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on March 30, 2023 as Intro. 996 and referred to the Committee on Health (Committee). The legislation was considered by the Committee on April 11, 2023 and was subsequently amended to Intro. 996-A. The amended version, Intro. No. 996-A will be considered by the Committee on June 8, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Intro. No. 996-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 8, 2023.
DATE PREPARED: June 6, 2023
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